
 

 
 
 
From Monday 23rd March, the school will be closed until further notice for the overwhelming majority 
of students. 
  
This is a directive from government and is part of the national strategy to control the spread of COVID-
19.  
  
Students will now continue their learning from home. We have developed the learning materials that 
each student needs to work from home. Links to work packages for all students are available here 
https://www.rrca.org.uk/curriculum/office365 
 
The school will remain open to support the children of critical workers and vulnerable students. This 
support will be exactly the same as students are receiving from home but will be supervised by staff. 
  
Jobs and professions that are defined as being critical workers are outlined here: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-
provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision 
  
The parents and carers of all vulnerable students have now been contacted by the school to make 
arrangements for their attendance. If you have not been contacted by the school and believe you 
should have been, please contact us as soon as possible via email at info@rrca.org.uk 
  
Other than those categories of students listed above,  no other student will be allowed into the 
academy unless this has been agreed in advance, in writing, with the school. 
  
Information about the arrangements for those who receive free school meals to continue to do so is 
as per the text message issued on Friday 20th March.    
  
We will be sending out regular updates to parents but if you have any urgent questions please contact 
the school via info@rrca.org.uk. We will endeavour to answer these as quickly as we can but please 
bear with us at this time. 
  
Any urgent safeguarding issues should be reported to Richard.Johnson@rrca.org.uk, 
Jenny.Watson@rrca.org.uk or Donna.Dunn@rrca.org.uk  
  
On behalf of all the staff at Central Academy we would like to thank you for all your co-operation and 
support this week and in the weeks to come.  
  
Learning from home is a partnership between parents and school.  We will come through this together 
as a school community. 
  
Please keep safe and follow all the guidance on hygiene and  social distancing to minimise you and 
your family’s risk of infection. 
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